
            Notice to Members 
 

 
 
To:  NCYC Members 
 

From: Leighton Roslyn, Commodore 
Date: 2021-04-20 
Re:  NCYC Closure 
 
 
Following the imposition of more restrictive regulations issued by the Ontario government on 
Friday and Saturday, April 16 and 17, 2021, the Management Committee met for over 2 hours on 
April 19, 2021 to review those requirements and determine how best to implement them.  
Following fulsome debate, it has been determined that the Club is required to be closed. 
 
Accordingly, as determined by the MC, the following provisions will govern during the government 
mandated shutdown period until further notice: 
 
1. The NCYC premises are closed. 
 
2. Access to the club premises is only allowed as provided for in Ontario Regulation 82/20 

Schedule 1 section 1. (6) which states: 
 

“(6) Despite subsections (1) to (5), temporary access to a business or place, or part of a 
business or place, that is required to be closed is authorized, unless otherwise prohibited by 
any applicable law, for the purposes of, 
 
(a)  performing work at the business or place in order to comply with any applicable law; 
 
(b)  preparing the business or place to be reopened; 
 
(c)  allowing for inspections, maintenance or repairs to be carried out at the business or place; 
 
(d)  allowing for security services to be provided at the business or place; and 
 
(e)  attending at the business or place temporarily, 
 

(i)  to deal with other critical matters relating to the closure of the business or place, if the 
critical matters cannot be attended to remotely, or 

 
(ii)  to access materials, goods or supplies that may be necessary for the business or place 
to be operated remotely.” 

  
3. Members may need to access their vessels to take necessary steps to secure them from harm 

during the shutdown period, but members are not allowed to launch their vessels. 
 

4. Those who have already launched, are allowed to be on their vessels. 
  
5. The following NCYC Calendar dates are postponed until further notice: 
 

i. Club Opening April 24, 2021 
ii. Season Opener Work Party May 8, 2021  

  
6. By-law Number 2 and the NCYC Pandemic Code of Conduct remain in effect. 


